

30 September 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

It has been another busy week at Lea Valley. Our pupils are all settled into their new classes now and they are enjoying all the new topics and challenges of being in a different year group. So much learning happens at school every single day so please ensure that your child's attendance is a priority. Remember doors now open at 8:55 so that your child's learning can start at 9:01.

Last week our year 4 pupils went to the science museum. They watched a show in the Wonderlab and had fun with some hands on experiments. This has all really helped consolidate their science lessons. Our year 3 pupils went into London last Thursday to explore the river Thames. They traveled along on the clipper and then took the cable cars for a birds eye view of London. They had a great day and it made their lessons on rivers come alive.

Yesterday all pupils had an individual photo taken. I hope that you like our new system for ordering your child's photo. This is the same system that we will use for the class photos later in the year.

Next week we have some year 5 and 6 pupils representing the school in two local football tournaments and a netball tournament - we wish them the best of luck.

Next month is Black Heritage Month. Please look out for details next week of how your children will be learning about influential people. Here is a link to all the events happening across Haringey <a href="https://www.haringey.gov.uk/culture/black-history/black-history-events">https://www.haringey.gov.uk/culture/black-history/black-history-events</a>

We are always pleased to hear your views, please use the link below if you would like to share with us <a href="https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views/survey/1621">https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views/survey/1621</a>

Kind regards

Mrs M Kokotsis

Headteacher

Determination, Honesty, Courage, Ambition, Kindness and Respect.